Hosier / Rutledge Lane Community Meeting Notes 

The Living Room - Wednesday 17 August 2011, 6pm – 7pm
Apologies

Gordon Harrison – City of Melbourne

Michelle Murphy – City of Melbourne

Peter Matthews – McDonald House
Kaye Owen- McDonald House
Kerry Butcher – McDonald House
Richard Butcher- McDonald House
Hugh Thorn – Misty’s and Hoboken
Present

Rebecca Hughes – City of Melbourne

Jacob Malone – City of Melbourne

Johanna Zipsin - Resident

Robyn Bunting – Resident Cosmopolitan

Trevor Hogan – Resident Cosmopolitan

Yoly Hogan – Resident Cosmopolitan

Andy McMahon - Movida

Rob Nicholson – Hoboken 

Ilana Jaffe – The Living Room, Youth Projects
Update from last meeting

Everyone is pleased with the graffiti removal service and will continue to use this.

Andy feels that the butt bin is helping to reduce cigarette butt litter in the lane. Andy queried whether he can get another one for Movida Next Door. Rebecca advised that she will pass on details of the Butt FREE Melbourne business butt bin rebate promotion.
There is an event proposed for the 6 September in Rutledge Lane and it is expected that stakeholders will be notified by email in due course via the agreed distribution list.
Flinders Gate Redevelopment – new plans have been submitted in response to the objections from the community. It is intended that a letter notifying respondents of where you can view the new plans will be distributed by Planning in the coming weeks.

Action – speak to Planning re a meeting between Robyn and Flinders Gate Redevelopment.

Action - Provide details of butt bin rebate promotion to Andy.
Comments from the community

Andy raised the issue of kids spray painting his wall in the southern leg of Rutledge Lane. The fumes sometimes disrupt Movida’s lunch service. It was agreed that there is a misunderstanding from some members of the general public around what a ‘registered street art site’ means.

Johanna also mentioned that tour groups visit the lane at 11.30 at night time which is quite noisy. Rebecca advised that she has tried to develop a database of tour group companies however there is only one registered group, the rest seem to operate underground.

Action – Rebecca to look at messaging around street art on the City of Melbourne website and make changes as required. 
Vehicles blocking access in the lane is an ongoing issue. Jacob recommended that stakeholders call 9658 9658 immediately when this occurs to report the incident and request a Parking and Traffic Officer attend.
Trevor raised the issue of vehicles blocking access to Cosmopolitan apartments and requested a No Standing sign be painted on the laneway surface. Jacob advised that City of Melbourne generally do not spray paint lines on the cobblestone.

Action – City of Melbourne to review parking conditions and signage in the laneway.
Bin enclosure update

The bin enclosure is being redesigned to better suit the environment of Rutledge Lane. Rebecca and Jacob will continue to work with Movida, Misty’s and Nando’s to approve the bin enclosure. 

Action – provide a timeline for installation when available.
Cafe Application Update

City of Melbourne has distributed a package of information including a questionnaire inviting comment on the proposed café application and subsequent intermittent road closure.

It was noted that there is some inconsistency with the plans showing use of Movida’s side of the building for seating. City of Melbourne’s understanding is that the seating and awning is only proposed to be adjacent to Hoboken Café.

Action – Rob to clarify with Hugh as to whether this was mistakenly brought over from the original proposal. 
Waste Update

Jacob waiting for bin enclosure to be installed before removing the unidentified 240L bins in Rutledge

Andy offered use of his bins to Cavendish House who have 2 x 240L bins in Rutledge because there is nowhere to store them in their building.

Action – Rebecca and Jacob to meet with building manager of Cavendish House to discuss their bin issues.
